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Compression Garments Improve Balance For Those With hEDS 
 
A randomized, controlled trial in France found that compression garments improve balance in hypermobile Ehlers-Danlos 
Syndrome (hEDS) pa�ents. Balance problems are common with hEDS, likely due to a combina�on of unstable ankles and 
poor propriocep�on (the sense of where you are and how you are moving in space). The study was conducted at an EDS 
clinic and recruited 36 adult hEDS pa�ents who were randomly divided into two groups. The first group par�cipated in 
supervised physical therapy three �mes a week for four weeks aimed at improving lower body strength, balance, and 
posture. The second group also par�cipated in physical therapy sessions but in addi�on were custom fited with 
compression leggings, socks, and a vest. The group was told to wear the garments at least 8 hours per day for the en�re 
study period.  
 
Balance for both groups was assessed at the start of the study and four weeks later using a force plate which could 
calculate how much and how fast each subject swayed under different condi�ons, such as standing s�ll eyes open and 
standing s�ll eyes closed. Note, the compression group was assessed at the beginning both with and without the 
compression garments on.  
 
The researchers found that the compression garments had an immediate, posi�ve effect on balance. In other words, 
subjects in the compression group performed beter on the balance tests right a�er pu�ng on the compression clothing. 
In addi�on, the compression group saw larger balance improvements over the four weeks than the physical therapy 
group. Both groups reported an improvement in joint pain, but there was no difference between the groups in this 
regard.  
 
The authors believe that the compression garments improve balance by mechanically triggering receptors involved in 
propriocep�on. In fact, they point out that some studies have found that compression garments improve balance in 
healthy controls and athletes as well.  
 
It could not be determined from this study if the posi�ve effects of the compression garments on balance would 
con�nue if the par�cipants stopped wearing them or if balance would improve even more a�er a longer period of wear. 
Although addi�onal studies are needed to answer these ques�ons, this ini�al work does provide hope to hEDS pa�ents 
struggling with balance issues. 
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Please consider a $10 donation as Conquer Chiari’s educational material is free to read, but not free to produce: 

 
https://www.conquerchiari.org/donate 
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Conquer Chiari’s research updates highlight and summarize interesting publications from the medical literature while 
providing background and context.  The summaries do contain some medical terminology and assume a general 
understanding of Chiari.  Introductory information and many more research articles can be found in the Conquer Chiari 
Library.  
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